From: fosterhistoricalsociety@gmail.com on behalf of Research

<research@promcountryhistory.org.au>

Sent: Saturday, October 15, 2016 11:48 AM

To: Joanne Cox

Subject: Re: ROAD NAMING FOR FOSTER

Joanne

This information was given to you in April 2015 and since then I have had computer failure and have lost the in information that you require.

The Hendra family have been in Foster since the early 1900,s owning property from the highway through to the lower Franklin road.

Nola Research Desk F&DHS Inc..

On 11 October 2016 at 10:02, Joanne Cox

wrote:

Good morning Nola,

Thank you for your correspondence dated the 29 September 2016, in relation to the road names in the Foster area.

Council will proceed with the process to name the road off Elphicks Rd as "STAPLETON ROAD' over the coming months.

In regards to the naming of the small laneway behind the bowls club, Council does not believe this should be named as "Hyland St", due to the fact that the road is only a small unformed laneway, which is not consistent with the formation of Hyland St. Although it may have been historical known as this on old maps, as you can see below from vicnames data base it is only officially named from Court St – Davis St. can you please advise of an alternate name.

Thanks so much Regards, Joanne

Joanne Cox | Technical Officer | Assets Department

Sustainable Communities & Infrastructure

F: 03 5662 3754 South Gippsland Shire Council

9 Smith Street (Private Bag 4) · Leongatha · Vic · 3953

W: http://www.southgippsland.vic.gov.au

Please consider the environment before printing this email.

The information in this electronic mail is private and confidential, intended only for the use of the individual or entity named. If you are not the intended recipient, any dissemination, copying or use of the information is strictly proh bited. If you have received this transmission in error please delete it immediately from your system and inform sender that the information has been misdirected.